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Agenda For  2018 Annual Congregational Meeting 

 

 

1. Call to Order 

2. Declaration of a Quorum 

3. Approval of Minutes of Previous Meeting 

4. Report of Auditing 

5. Election of Nominating Committee 

6. New Business 

7. Items from the Floor 

8. Closing Prayer 

9. Adjournment 
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Minister’s Letter - January 27, 2019 

 

There’s an old joke about the job of a pastor that goes something like this: “How difficult could it possibly be? 

You read and write about one book (the Bible), and only work for a couple of hours on Sunday morning.” 

 

Now I know that you know there’s much more to the minister’s job than that. A minister, of course, presides 

at baptisms, weddings and memorial services, and I had the honor of doing so at two, one, and three, respec-

tively, during 2018. I also had the joy of welcoming three new members into covenant with our church com-

munity last year.  

 

But I know full well that Sunday morning worship tends to be the one time in which I consistently get to see 

many if not most of you. As this is the case, I wanted to take this opportunity to catch you up on some of the 

other ministry activities on which I’ve been spending time and effort since arriving in here Navarre.  

 

Council and Committees 

During 2018, I met with the Church Council on a monthly basis, and at least once with all our church com-

mittees (Christian Education, Music, Memorial, Nominating and Pastor-Parish Relations). As I mentioned in a 

recent Pastor’s Letter, the three groups that comprise Church Council, the Deacons, Elders and Trustees, will 

have considerably more autonomy and responsibility than in years past and I anticipate meeting with all 

these teams as warranted. There are, of course, new members being elected to all these committees at our An-

nual Meeting, and I look forward to sitting down with all these groups in the near future in order to make 

plans for our church for 2019 and beyond. 

 

Our Community 

On the second Wednesday afternoon of every month, Rev. Orion Aubihl, Esther Berlyoung, and I serve Com-

munion at Altercare on Park Street. It is a ministry that the residents find meaningful, and both they and the 

staff really enjoy having people from the community participate in activities there. I also officiated one of the 

semi-annual memorial services at Altercare this past year, honoring residents who had died in the preceding 

six months. If anyone is interested in joining us for the Lord’s Supper at Altercare at any time, please just let 

me know — and if anyone has any ideas for other activities (formal or informal) that we might share with 

people at Altercare or anywhere else in our community, please let me know that too. 

 

In Spring 2018, I was invited to join the Board of Directors of the Western Stark YMCA. The Y directors felt 

that it was important to have a Christian clergyperson from the community serve on the board, and I was 

thrilled to be able to do so. The Y has always been known for providing great programs and services to peo-

ple of all ages, and I look forward to exploring new ways for the Y and the churches in our area to work to-

gether going forward. 

 

I also currently serve as the clergy advisor to The Salvation Army’s Fairless Service Unit. Our church has a 

long history of working with the Salvation Army, and the high level of support that this group continues to 

provide to people in need in the four communities of our school district is awe-inspiring. I highly encourage 

you to get involved in any way you can.  

 

The United Church of Christ 

This fall I was asked to join the Committee on Ministry (“COM”) of the Living Water Association - Ohio 

North East (the new entity that was created by the merger of the former Eastern Ohio and  (over) 
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Western Reserve Associations in late 2018). The COM is responsible for, among other things, the credential-

ing of UCC ministers in our region. The specific working group of which I am a part works with all potential 

new ministers who are in the process of discerning their respective calls to serve. We meet as a working 

group for about a half a day once per month, and as a full committee for a few hours once per quarter, at the 

UCC in Bath. 

 

One requirement to maintain ministerial standing in our Association is continuing education, which can be 

fulfilled through ongoing participation in a Clergy Practice Group, a gathering of UCC ministers and mem-

bers-in-discernment (those who are currently seeking ordination or licensure in the UCC) focused on profes-

sional development in various facets of ministry. In 2018 I joined such a group, the focus of which is excel-

lence in the craft of preaching. The group is comprised of members from all over our vast Association (fun 

fact: our Association, on its own, would be the fifth largest Conference in the UCC), who serve in a variety of 

rural, suburban and urban settings throughout Northeast Ohio. We meet one afternoon per month at the 

UCC in Hudson. 

 

Clergy Associations 

I became involved in the Fairless Clergy Association almost immediately upon arriving in Navarre. It has 

been a joy to get to know all the pastors and laypeople who participate in this ecumenical group. I know that 

many of you are familiar with the Thanksgiving, Lessons and Carols, and Lenten services sponsored by the 

FCA — it is always wonderful to see the St. Paul UCC contingent at all of these! In addition, the FCA pro-

vides essential financial support in order to meet urgent needs in the schools and to fund food assistance and 

other essential service programs in our area. 

 

At the invitation of a UCC ministry colleague, I began participating in a twice-monthly study group of inter-

faith clergy serving the Canton area last year. This informal group consists of colleagues from a variety of re-

ligious traditions — both Jewish and Christian — and provides an important connection to issues and con-

cerns that impact our region, our country and the world.  

 

Bible Study 

In the summer of 2018, we embarked on a three-part Bible study based on the Massachusetts Bible Society’s 

Exploring the Bible curriculum. Having completed the “What Is the Bible?” and “Introducing the Old Testa-

ment” courses by the end of last year, we will be looking at the “Introducing the New Testament” course in 

the very near future. If there are particular issues or themes that you would be interested in considering in a 

future Bible or book study, please reach out to me. 

 

The fifteen months since my family and I came to Navarre — and the eleven months since I was installed as 

your minister — have gone by incredibly quickly; it has been a time filled with the joys and challenges of par-

ish ministry. I know that we still have much to learn from and about one another, but please always know 

this: It is truly a privilege to serve you and this community, and I am both humbled and honored by the trust 

you placed in me. And wherever the road may take us, I look forward to taking that journey together. 

 

Blessings, 

 

The Reverend Brent L. Gundlah  
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Council President’s 2018 Letter 

 

Dear Members and Friends of St. Paul UCC, 

  

Well, another year has passed by so very quickly.  We’ve had a full year under our belts to get to 

know Brent and he likewise with us.  His ideas for some new approaches as to how we run things 

have been good for us. 

 Some of our accomplishments this past year include repairing our organ, and the            

purchasing of pew cushions by our Memorial Committee.  While we were apprehensive about 

renting our parsonage, this endeavor has worked out very well, not only for us, but our renters 

love the       situation also.  Kudos go out to Jim Gaal who spearheaded our efforts to create our 

own  Safety and Securities Policies Manual.  He put in many hours of research and editing to prepare 

our final      edition.  We will keep you informed of any procedures we might take or implement as 

we move forward. 

 Looking ahead, our main goal for 2019 is to come up with our options to refurbish our 

church building.  We anticipate this to be a costly venture, but one that is long overdue. 

 On a sad note, we will be saying farewell to a long-tenured and very dedicated friend in 

our custodian, Bruce Burdge.  Due to physical concerns of his own and family health issues, Bruce 

is retiring as of January 1, 2019.  His many years of dedicated service will certainly be missed.  We 

will still see him in church and he assured us that he will help us break in his replacement.  Thank 

you, Bruce!  You deserve it! 

 Thank you also to Lynne Indorf for her time in leading our Music Department.  I know her 

time is spread thin with her practices and directing the choir and also taking care of her family.  It 

is also very refreshing to see the choir go the extra effort to keep Jim involved.  Camaraderie at its 

finest! 

 Last, and definitely not least, thank you to Margaret Weber, for all her efforts in keeping 

this church functioning.  A lot of her efforts are “behind the scenes”.  She handles so much          

paperwork and scheduling and such, all with limited hours.  This annual report is just a fraction of 

what she produces.  Also, thanks to Jerry Weber, as he assists Margaret more than we know! 

 In closing, thank you very much to all of you who accepted Council or Committee            

positions.  I know people are busy with things in their own lives, but, you also see the need we 

have here at St. Paul and you join our team anyway.  I sincerely appreciate that!  I was raised in a 

family that was always involved.  That’s the only way I know.  Your involvement keeps me aware 

that I am in the right place with people who care! 

 

Thank you all 

Sincerely, 

James S. Savage 

Church Council President 
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Minutes 

Annual Congregational Meeting 

January 28, 2018 

 

• Meeting called to order by Jim Savage, immediately following the Sunday morning service 

• A quorum was present per Charlie Snyder 

• Although not present, Margaret Weber was acknowledged and thanked for her efforts in     

compiling the information for our annual reports 

• All members who submitted their respective reports in a timely manner were also thanked 

• Pastor Brent was commended for doing a fine job in his first few months as our new pastor 

• The budget and the minutes from our “Annual Budget Meeting” were approved 

Motion – Vernon Reusser 

Second – Tim Alter 

Hand Vote – Unanimous Approval 

• All the various financial reports were offered on pages 12 through 20 of the Annual Report 

• Jim Reported that we were about 1% over budget for 2017, mainly due to the expenses incurred in 

refurbishing the parsonage.  It was also reported that due to the extreme kindness of some of our 

members, we saved thousands of dollars, which kept our budget overage much lower than it 

could have been.  There were no inquiries or questions regarding any of our financial reports. 

Jim Reported that the nominating committee for 2018 would be Pastor Brent, Jim Savage,            

Ed Whitmore, Bob Baker and Julie Stantz 

• The following out-going members of our council and sub-committees were thanked for their    

dedication and service: 

From Council:  Bill Bair, Cindy Longworth 

From Board of Christian Education:  Ginger Kuhn 

From Pastor/Parish Relations:  Lesley Field 

• *Matthew Feucht was approved as a nominee for church Treasurer 

Motion – Charlie Snyder 

Second – Sandy Hanson 

Hand Vote – Unanimous Approval 

*This action was erroneously not taken at our Annual Budget Meeting in December 

2017 

• Introduction of all nominees for all our Finance Officers, Council Members and Sub-Committee 

members were made as follows: 

Financial Secretary – Suzanne Turner 

Treasurer – Matthew Feucht 

Council - Bill Whitmore (2nd Term) 

Charlie Snyder 

Mike Kuhn 

Board of Christian Education –Linda Pierce 

Dawn Benson (2nd Term) 
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Music Committee – Flo Hoover 

Pastor/Parish Relations – Michal Forney 

• Approval was made to close the nominations for these positions 

Motion – Bob Baker 

Second – Elmer Emmert 

Hand Vote – Unanimously Approved 

• Approval was then made to officially install these members to their positions for 2018 

Motion – Bob Baker 

Second – Sandy Hanson 

Hand Vote – Unanimously Approved 

• All new electees were congratulated and welcomed to the St. Paul business family.  An offer was 

also made to all our young adults to please consider joining our business family in the future.  

Their youthful involvement is crucial in sustaining our existence in the many years to come. 

From the floor:  Charlie Snyder offered his sincere thanks to all who served with him on our  

Pastor Search Committee. 

• Pastor Brent gave a closing prayer 

• Meeting was adjourned 

Motion – Bill Bair 

Second – Mike Kuhn 

Hand Vote – Unanimously Approved 

 

These minutes respectfully submitted by James S. Savage, President, St. Paul Council 
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Minutes 

Congregational Budget Meeting  

December 16, 2018 

 

 

 

 The St. Paul UCC Budget Meeting was held on December 16, 2018 following the church 

service.  Council President Jim Savage called the meeting to order.  Randy Yoder declared that 

there was a quorum present. 

 Jim thanked those who had prepared the 2019 budget:  Ed Whitmore, Charlie Snyder, 

Matthew Feucht, and Rev. Gundlah. 

 Jim explained the budget changes from 2018 budget. 

 Sandy Hanson moved to accept the budget and Michal Forney seconded; motion carried.  

Following the church constitution, paper ballots were passed out for those present to vote.  The 

budget was approved:  65-0. 

 Jim announced that Bruce Burdge has submitted his resignation as our custodian so he 

can retire effective December 31, 2018.  Anyone interested in the position should contact Jim as 

soon as possible. 

 Rose Whitmore asked about the condition of the church exterior.  Jim said that would be 

handled in the future. 

 Elmer Emmert thanked Jim and the other Council members for the work they do for the 

church. 

 Jim announced that the annual congregational meeting would be held January 27, 2019 

following church. 

 Bob Benson moved to adjourn; Elmer seconded; motion carried and meeting adjourned. 

Submitted by Diana Youngman  
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Proposed 2018 Budget 

 2018 Budget Change 2019 Budget 

Salaries    

Minister 50,000 1,200 51,200 

Secretary 10,000 240 10,240 

Custodian 7,761 239 8,000 

Music Director 3,902 98 4,000 

Pianist 5,200 - 5,200 

Treasurer Honorarium 600 - 600 

Financial Secretary Honorarium 600 - 600 

Pulpit Supply 500 100 600 

Total Salaries 78,563 1,877 80,440 

Employee Benefits    

Pension/Health/Dental/Life 26,079 (13,579) 12,500 

Con’t Education/Books 150 250 400 

Workers Compensation 500 400 900 

Social Security/Medicare 7,180 320 7,500 

Auto Allowance 2,500 (500) 2,000 

Total Employee Benefits 36,409 (13,109) 23,300 

Cost of Operations    

Utilities 25,000 - 25,000 

Church/Office/Sunday School 10,000 1,000 11,000 

Music 1,500 - 1,500 

Youth Group 500 - 500 

Search Expense - 4,500 4,500 

Total Cost of Operations 37,000 5,500 42,500 

Property Maintenance    

Church/Parish Hall/Parsonage 5,000 1,000 6,000 

Equipment Repair/Replacement 1,000 1,000 2,000 

Insurance 5,500 1,000 6,500 

Real Estate Taxes 1,900 - 1,900 

Total Property Maintenance 13,400 3,000 16,400 

Benevolence    

OCWM 1,200 - 1,200 

Total Benevolences 1,200 - 1,200 

GRAND TOTAL 166,572 (2,732) 163,840 
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Report of Financial Secretary– December 31, 2018  
Submitted by Suzanne Turner  

 
Unified Budget Income 

Current Fund Deposits   Designated Special 

Offerings & Gifts 

  

Pledges & Offering Envelopes                               $109,870.00  Fairless Food Cupboard       $1,040.00  

Loose Plate Offering 5,387.00  Christmas         1,795.00  

Brewed Awakenings                                                                                                   173.75  Ash Wednesday 157.00  

Initial Envelopes  295.00  One Great Hour Sharing  319.00  

Miscellaneous Deposits   Maundy Thursday  415.00  

Garage Sale $2,906.55  Neighbors in Need  354.00                                                

Soup and Salad                                                                             1,422.15  Music  240.00                                                                                

Strawberry Social       1,527.22  Elevator Fund 930.00  

Weddings  275.00  Total  $5,250.00 

Transfer of Memorial Funds                                                      8,464.70                             

Transfer of Organ Funds 675.48  Total Deposits to      

Unified Budget 

  

$163,560.03 

Transfer Elevator Funds 904.55     

Transfer Women’s Guild 416.00     

Transfer Brewster S&L 300.00     

Flowers, Easter and Christmas      1,307.20     

Use of Buildings                                                                             840.00     

Navarre Preschool 9,000.00     

Parsonage Rental 8,775.00     

Weight Watchers 1,920.00     

AA Meetings & Mobile Home Assoc. 700.00     

Misc. Deposits       3,149.44      

Total  $42,583.49     



Page 14 

  

 

           ST. PAUL UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST 

2018 ANNUAL TREASURER REPORT 

MATTHEW FEUCHT, TREASURER 

SALARIES  

Minister 

Secretary 

Custodian 

Music Director 

Pianist 

Treasurer Hon. 

Financial Sec. Hon. 

Pulpit Supply 

 

TOTAL  SALARIES     

 

EMPLOYEE BENEFITS   

Housing Allowance 

Pension/Health/Dental/Life 

Cont. Education/Books 

Workers Compensation 

Social Security/Medicare 

Auto Allowance 

Search Expense (Pastor Move) 

 

TOTAL EMP. BENEFITS  

 

COST OF OPERATIONS 

Utilities 

Church/Office/Copier/Sun. Sch. 

Music 

Youth Group 

 

TOTAL OPERATIONS 

 

PROPERTY MAINTNANCE 

Church, Parish Hall, Parsonage 

Equipment Repair/Replacement 

Insurance 

Real Estate Taxes 

 

TOTAL PROPERTY 

MAINTENANCE 

 
   

2018 BUDGET 

40,000.00 

10,000.00 

  7,761.00 

  3,902.00 

5,200.00 

  600.00 

600.00 

500.00 

 

$68,563.00 

 

 

10,000.00 

26,079.00 

150.00 

500.00 

7,180 .00 

2,500.00 

0.00 

 

$46,409.00 

 

 

25,000.00 

10,000.00 

1,500.00 

500.00 

 

$37,000.00 

 

 

5,000.00 

1000.00 

5,500.00 

1,900.00 

 

 

$13,400.00 

DISBURSEMENT 

39,999.96 

9,443.76 

7,167.29 

3,603.53 

4,802.20 

600.00 

600.00 

300.00 

 

$66,516.74 

 

 

9,999.96 

13,968.79 

145.00                     

874.80 

7,403.27 

383.52 

3,000.00 

 

$35,775.34 

 

 

23,133.10     

11,288.08                          

902.17 

0.00 

 

$35,323.35 

 

 

2,106.16 

8,451.28 

6,196.00 

1841.08 

 

 

$18,594.52 

DIFFERENCE 

0.04 

556.24 

593.71 

298.47 

397.80 

0.00 

0.00 

200.00 

 

$2,046.26    

 

 

0.04 

12,110.21 

5.00 

(374.80) 

(223.27) 

2,116.48 

(3,000.00) 

 

$10,633.66 

 

 

1,866.90 

(1,288.08) 

597.83 

500.00 

               

$1,676.65 

 

 

2,893.84 

 (7,451.28) 

(696.00) 

58.92 

 

 

($5,194.52) 
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BENEVOLENCES 
Our Churches Wider Mission (OCWM)  

 

TOTAL BENEVOLENCES  
 

 

GRAND TOTAL 

2018 BUDGET 

1,200.00 

 

$1,200.00 

 

 

$166,572.00 

DISBURSEMENT 

1,200.00 

 

$1,200.00 

 

 

$157,409.95              

DIFFERENCE 

0.00 

 

$0.00 

 

 

$9,162.05 

 UTILITY REPORT  

GAS Church  $5,322.10 

 Parish Hall $5,568.33 

 Parsonage   $ 61.42 

 TOTAL $10,951.85 

   

ELECTRIC   

 Church  $4,570.98 

 Parish Hall $4,221.55 

 Parsonage   $61.42 

 Pole Light   $354.13 

 TOTAL $9,208.08 

   

WATER AND SEWER   

 Church  $670.00 

 Parish Hall $736.50 

 Parsonage $75.00 

 TOTAL $1,481.50 

   

TELEPHONE AND INTERNET  $1,491.67 

TOTAL  $23,133.10 

ASSET REPORT DECEMBER 31, 2018  

CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT  $4,707.77 

MEMORIAL FUND   $6,733.39 

ORGAN FUND   $7,477.91 
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2018 Board of Christian Education Report 

Submitted by Julie Feucht 

 
Beginning Balance $372.76 

Deposits $576.46 

Total $949.22 

  

Curriculum $430.53 

Snacks and Supplies $143.38 

Teacher Gifts $35.12 

Graduate Gift $20.00 

Educators’ Sunday $87.11 

Christmas Pageant $30.00 

Director’s Gifts $0.00 

Total  $746.14 

  

Ending Balance $203.08 

2018 Special Gifts Report 

Submitted by Esther Berlyoung 

 

Bank Accounts: Balance as of December 31, 2018 

Income from Music C.D. $828.25 

Income—Camp Endowment $5,786.63 

Income from Permanent Endowment Trust of 

Albert & Hilda Gretzinger Special Music Fund 

$5,988.86 

Original Investments  

Scholarship/Camp Combined Permanent Trust   10,000.00 

Permanent Endowment Trust of Albert & Hilda 

Gretzinger Special Music Fund 

25,000.00 
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Morgan Stanley statement here 
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Morgan Stanley statement here 
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2018 SALVATION ARMY—CHRISTMAS 2018 

 

Amish Door  374.01 

Andersons 55.85 

Beach City Lions 435.93 

Bell Store--Brewster 242.72 

Belloni's 6,356.92 

Brewster Moose 400.00 

Brewster Subway 57.79 

Carlos 120.00 

East Ohio (Sale of BUMC) 5,723.64 

Fohl Church 425.00 

Knights of Columbus 200.00 

Kraus 60.35 

Kremeland 16.99 

Lucas Store Beach City 66.74 

Marathon Navarre 144.29 

Navarre Drive 70.47 

Navarre VFW 500.00 

Private Donations 1,981.00 

Scriptshop 353.81 

Seward Vet 24.25 

Shearer Food 54.19 

St. Paul--Salvation Army Sunday 2,004.48 

TOTAL 19,712.41 
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St Paul United Church of Christ 

Statistics for 2018 
 

 

  

 

   

 

  

  

  
   

 
  
  
  
  
   

Youth Group Report 2018 

Submitted by Diana Youngman 

 

 The St. Paul UCC Youth Group had a balance of $764.30 as of December 31, 2018. 

 There were no youth activities in 2018. 

 

   

Deaths (6) Date 

Members  

Robert Alpeter 1/4/18 

Katherine Edwards 4/8/18 

Gegi Drage 11/7/18 

Cleo Kilgore 12/21/18 

Non-Members  

Betty Griffith 3/31/18 

Ruth Behle 12/4/18 

Baptisms (2) Date 

Robert Daniel Benson 7/15/2018 

Paisley June Starcher 9/16/2018 

Marriages (1) Date 

Jody Fetzer-Jason Heighly 10/27/2018 

New Members (3) Date 

Hazel S. Schwartz (transfer-in) 6/24/2018 

Brian Eichelberger 6/24/2018 

Kathy Middaugh Eichelberger 6/24/2018 

Births (2) Date 

Paisley June Starcher 2/11/2018 

Robert Daniel Benson 4/24/2018 

Hayden Marie Rehrmann 5/11/2018 

Confirmations (0)  

2018 Habitat for Humanity 

Submitted by:  Esther Berlyoung and Evelyn Jones 

 

A Soup and Salad Lunch was held in April 2018 to benefit Habitat for Humanity of Greater 

Canton, OH.  Our pledge of  $1,000.00 was met and submitted to the Canton chapter.  

Many thanks to all who help with this annual fund-raiser! 
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 Church Council   Phone Number Cell Phone E-mail 

Jim Savage 2019*  330-488-4215 jamess.savage@yahoo.com 

Ed Whitmore 2019* 330-879-5588 330-904-0167 susanwhitmore19@gmail.com 

Esther Berlyoung 2019* 330-879-2037 330-844-1927 esther@berlyoung.com 

Jim Gaal 2019  330-265-6982 gaalja@gmail.com 

Randy Yoder 2020* 330-837-5716 330-685-6155 ryoder02@sssnet.com 

Mike Kuhn  2020 330-484-0122  Ginger.kuhn@ymail.com 

Charlie Snyder  2020 330-879-0004 330-904-4550 cobsnyder@sbcglobal.net 

Bill Bair 2020 330-767-3752   

Julie Feucht 2021* 330-879-9796  mattfeucht@yahoo.com 

●Sandy Hanson 2021 330-477-5879 330-417-4352  

●Kris Bair 2021 330-879-2109  kabair91@gmail.com 

●Vickie Rittmaier 2021 330-837-0290  rittmaier@sssnet.com 

     

Rev. Brent Gundlah  330-879-5836 617-840-8358 gundlahbr66@gmail.com 

 Finance Officers Phone Number Cell Phone E-mail 

Matt Feucht, Treasurer 330-879-9796 330-224-7684 matt.feucht@yahoo.com 

Suzanne Turner, Financial Secretary 330-879-5602 330-575-2962  

 Nominating Committee Phone Number Cell Phone E-mail  

●Diana Youngman 330-879-2762 330-806-2344 dyoungman@sssnet.com 2021 

●Diane Alter 330-879-2978 330-904-7230  2021 

●Cindy Longworth 330-756-2688 330-592-3930 jdlckl@sssnet.com 2021 

●Don Stein 330-878-0710   2021 

●Ginger Kuhn 330-484-0122 330-412-4023 ginger.kuhn@ymail.com 2021 

Jim Savage  330-488-4215 jamess.savage@yahoo.com  

Rev. Brent Gundlah, Ad Hoc  330-879-5836 617-840-8358 gundlabr66@gmail.com  

 

Board of Christian Education   Phone Number Cell Phone E-mail 

Sarah Peterson 2019  330-224-3246 sarah.peterson@fairless.sparcc.org 

Sara Amato 2019  330-904-5857 sarabell_825@yahoo.com 

Dawn Benson 2020 330-879-5889  shamelessmom@gmail.com 

Linda Pierce 2020 330-756-2894 330-224-7684 pierce@sssnet.com 

●Matthew Feucht 2021 330-879-9796  matt.feucht@yahoo.com 

●Jennings Weber 2021 330-879-3163 330-432-2417 jwweber1@malone.edu 

Rev. Brent Gundlah, Ad Hoc   330-879-5836 617-840-8358 gundlabr66@gmail.com 
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 Memorial Committee   Phone Number Cell E-mail 

Evelyn Jones 2019  330-879-2227 330-605-7654 ejones@sssnet.com 

Marjean Watson 2019 330-832-9508  mrw@sssnet.com 

Joan Snyder 2021* 330-879-5245   

Monica Bair 2021* 330-767-3752 330-806-7685  

●Bob Baker 2021 330-756-2822   

●Rhonda Snyder 2021 330-879-0004 330-904-4540   

Rev. Brent Gundlah, Ad hoc  330-879-5836 617-840-8358 gundlahbr66@gmail.com 

 

Pastor/Parish Relations   Phone Number Cell E-mail 

Barb Specht 2019* 330-879-5376  banspecht@gmail.com 

Susan Whitmore 2019 330-879-5588 330-904-7617 susanwhitmore19@gmail.com 

Michal Forney 2020 330-756-2861   

●Julie Stantz 2021  330-316-7506 mustangsgo@hotmail.com 

●John Feucht 2021 330-879-5889 330-280-7887 john5351@sssnet.com 

●Bobby Benson 2021 330-879-5889 330-309-7499  

Rev. Brent Gundlah, Ad hoc  330-879-5836 617-840-8358 gundlahbr66@gmail.com 

 

Music Committee   Phone number Cell E-mail 

Laurie Salopek 2019  330-316-7506 mustangsgo@hotmail.com 

Margaret Weber 2019 330-897-3163 330-495-9243 margaretrufweber@gmail.com 

 Flo Hoover 2020 330-879-5409 330-806-9347  

●Elmer Emmert 2021 330-879-5591 330-844-1917 edebje@aol.com 

 Lynne Indorf, Ad Hoc   330-359-5114  indorflm@hotmail.com 

Natasha Musaelyan, Ad Hoc   330-418-7654 nmusael@hotmail.com 

 *Last term; must sit out for at least one year, on this committee only, after the year designated 

●New member 
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Staff 

Pastor Brent Gundlah     617-840-8358 

Church Office, Margaret Weber     330-879-5836   

Music Director, Lynne Indorf    330-359-5114 

Custodian, (vacant/tbd) 

Financial Secretary, Suzanne Turner   330-879-5602 

Treasurer, Matt Feucht     330-879-9796 

 

 

Church Council 

President, Jim Savage     330-488-4215 

Secretary, (vacant/tbd) 

 

 

Fellowship Group Leaders 

Dozen & One Chairman   Marjean Watson 330-832-9508    

Altar Flower Chairman   Patsy Benson  330-879-5656 

 

 

 

 

Church Office Hours:  Tuesday—Friday  8:30 AM to 12:30 PM 

 

FAX:  330-879-5648 

 

EMAIL:  stpauluccnavarre@sssnet.com 

 

WEBSITE: www.stpauluccnavarre.org 

 

FACEBOOK:  St. Paul United Church of Christ, Navarre (like us!) 


